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Dates to Remember:               
        Friday, October 22                               Harvest Night 
        Friday. October 22                               Genevieve Fundraisers and Art order forms  du e 
        Wednesday, October 27                      Savings Makes Sense 
        Thursday, October 28                          Fifth & Sixth Grades- Fine Arts Center Field Tri p 
        Thursday, October 28                          Conference early release 1:20 
        Sunday, October 31                             Pelham School Halloween Party  
������������������������������������������������� 
Dear Pelham School Families, 
 
The weather is turning cooler, and the playground in the  morning is especially frosty. Please make 
sure your child is dressed appropriately for both the chilly mornings and warmer afternoons. In 
addition, please note that there is no staff coverage for students prior to 7:30 am in the morning. The 
Before School program begins at that time. Students should NOT be arriving prior to 7:30 in th e 
morning. Please make other arrangements if you have a before school childcare need prior to 7:30, 
as this is a safety concern.  
 
Please return the art order forms as soon as possible. The due date is tomorrow, and we recognize 
that there was a limited time frame for parents to return their order forms. This is a fundraiser which 
usually brings in about $1,000 to benefit the school and the students.  
 
Parent-teacher conferences are in full swing, and please note that students will be dismissed at 1:20 
on October 27 and November 3, so teachers can meet with parents. If you did not sign up for a 
conference at Curriculum Night, please call the office or send in a note to your child’s teacher to 
schedule one. The Before School program can accommodate your child if you have a before school 
conference, but we request that you contact the school beforehand so that the program supervisor is 
aware that there will be an extra child attending.  Teachers meet with all parents in the fall, and on an 
as-needed basis in the spring. Any requests made for a conference throughout the year will be 
honored, as we believe that the communication between parents and families is crucial to a 
successful school experience.  
 
We are very excited about all of the interesting learning activities that have been happening recently 
at Pelham  School. The fourth graders have just  completed their fire safety program with the 
Amherst Fire department. They culminated their experience today with practicing 911 calls on 
phones, and then going to the “smoke house” which simulated a house filled with smoke. I was able 
to visit and it was quite an intense experience and  very effective in simulating a potentially life-
threatening situation.  Band , orchestra, and chorus have begun meeting weekly, and the sounds of 
budding musicians can be heard on Wednesday and Thursday mornings. The Hitchcock Center has 
been here to visit second grade and will also be visiting several other classrooms as well. In addition, 
we have many more exciting and educational activities planned for the months to come!  
 
We look forward to your continued support and involvement in ensuring that Pelham School provides 
a safe and nurturing environment where all children can learn to their fullest potential.  
 
Sincerely, 
Lisa Desjarlais 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 

TRICK OR TREAT FOR UNICEF 
WE HAVE COLLECTION BOXES FOR THE “TRICK OR TREAT FO R UNICEF” PROJECT.  IF YOU WOULD LIKE FOR YOUR 
CHILD TO PARTICIPATE, PLEASE STOP BY THE SCHOOL OFF ICE TO PICK ONE UP.  OR, YOU CAN CALL OR SEND A NOT E 
TO THE SCHOOL OFFICE, AND WE WILL PUT ONE IN YOUR C HILD’S BAG. 

 
 

 
Childcare for Early Release Days  

 
Childcare for the two early release days, Oct. 28 and Nov. 2, is available from 

the end of school at 1:20 until 3:00 P.M. The cost for this session is $6 per child per 
day. There is a discount for siblings and for families that qualify for free or reduced 
lunch.  

There is also a 30-minute childcare option for students while their parents are in 
a conference. This cost is $2.00 per child, and parents or guardians must be in the 
building. Sorry, preschoolers cannot be accommodated.  

Space is limited for both programs and pre-registration is required. Please 
contact Lennie Ware (265-3766) to register. (Please note: the After School Program 
will start at its regular 3:05 P.M. time on both days.) 
 

 
Quinlan’s Quill 

  
It was so great to see many of you at Open House.  This week Parent Conferences have 

begun which is a time for us to meet and discuss your child’s performance in the beginning of the 
year and goals we have for the year.  I look forward to meeting with all of you. 

We have begun our next unit, America Revolution.  Students are just beginning to learn about 
the events leading up to the war.   Also, we have begun reading our literature books which connect 
with the unit. There are three groups reading Johnny Tremain, Fighting Ground, and Sarah Bishop.  
The goal of the reading groups is to work on reading skills and writing skills at the same time.  
Students will learn how to find answers to complicated questions, how to use their own good thinking 
skills to answer implicit questions, and how to write complete, thorough answers.   

We will be working on expository writing during this unit.  Students will be working on compare 
and contrast paragraphs, and how to answer an expository writing prompt based on the unit.  After 
we learn how to write expository paragraphs, we will move onto Persuasive Paragraphs and 
Persuasive Essays. 

Our first math test was a success.  Students did quite well!  We are working on multiplication 
of whole numbers and algebra.  Students will be working with variables and expressions, translating 
algebraic expressions into words, finding rules and writing them in algebraic expressions and finally 
solving equations.  This is the beginning of algebra which dovetails with the 6th grade curriculum.  It is 
fun to hear kids in Homework Club look at the 6th grade homework and say, “Hey, we are doing the 
same thing.”  The sixth grade work is more complicated but they see the beginnings of what we are 
doing.  They see the connection between the two grades which is great! 

Many of you might have heard about a book I am reading to the kids called, Three Cups of 
Tea.  It is the story of Greg Mortenson and his journey to build schools in Pakistan and Afghanistan.  
The students are really enjoying it.  I am under pressure to finish the book because we have the 
opportunity to see a play based on the book on October 28th thanks to grants given to the school.  
The students are looking forward to the field trip. 

 I can’t say enough how much I am enjoying the class.  They are a fabulous group of 
kids who love to learn, are respectful and make what I do a joy.    I look forward to seeing all of you in 
the next coming weeks. 

 
    Suzanne Quinlan 



 
 
 
 
 
 
    Sixth Grade News 
   October 18, 2010 
 

In math we've finished up our first unit, and the tests have been graded in time to 
send them home this week. Each math unit test has a “Performance Problem” at the 
end, which is a separate grade from the unit test. They can earn up to ten points for 
showing their work, explaining their thinking, and giving their answer in a complete 
sentence. We have found that this kind of real world problem solving gives them a 
chance to apply their skills.  Please sign the test so we know you've seen it, and send 
the test back for your child's portfolio. We've started our next math unit, Measurement. 
This is a big unit, starting with standard and metric linear measurement. We'll also 
learn perimeter and area formulas, volume, and time.  

 We have begun our science and social studies unit, Maps and Globes. We will 
spend the next two months looking at where we live, from our place in space to our 
exact location on the planet. This is a real hands-on unit, and we’ll use gyroscopes, 
flashlights, globes, and various types of food to better understand our solar system, 
the Earth’s rotation and revolution, the phases of the moon, plate tectonics, 
hemispheres, continents, latitude and longitude, and maps. 

 We have another week in our literature unit. Students are reading Snow 
Treasure, Where the Red Fern Grows, or The Great Gilly Hopkins in small groups. 
We’ve been learning specific reading and writing skills as we’ve discussed 
comprehension and practiced decoding and oral reading skills. 
 
 In writing, we have revised and edited our descriptive paragraphs about our 
shoes. Our next process piece will be to write a personal narrative - a short, humorous 
account of an experience they have had.  
 
 Parent teacher conferences have started, and I have enjoyed showing our 
students’ accomplishments to parents, and talking together about our goals for 6th 
grade. The students are doing a better job focusing in class, and I encourage you to 
continue talking with them about what it means to be a member of our classroom 
community. We all have a responsibility to act with self-control and respect towards 
others. Finally, thank you for the donations of granola bars and tissues, which make 
our room a more pleasant place to be! 
 
Margaret Light 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 

HARVEST 
NIGHT 

 
 
 

5TH – 6TH GRADE FUNDRAISER 
PROCEEDS TO FUND 6TH GRADE TRIP TO NATURE’S CLASSROOM  

OCTOBER 22, 2010 
6:30 P.M. TO 8:00 P.M. 

 
 

• COME CARVE YOUR HALLOWEEN PUMPKIN 
(BRING YOUR OWN PUMPKIN AND CARVING TOOLS) 

• ENJOY FALL DESSERTS (PUMPKIN PIE, APPLE CRISP AND CIDER) 
• 50/50 RAFFLE  

• GUESS THE WEIGHT OF THE PUMPKIN 
• Make a spider 

 
THERE WILL BE PUMPKINS FOR SALE 

If you are bringing your own pumpkin please gut it at home 
(that is the hardest part) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

     Fundraiser  Fundraiser  Fundraiser 
 

           RECYCLING RECYCLING RECYCLING 

 

          SATURDAY NOVEMBER 6th 

 

               5th-6th Grade Fundraiser 
                Proceeds to fund 6th grade trip to Nature’s Classroom 

 

 

• Please bring all your returnable’s, “Cans and 

Bottles” to the Pelham Recycling. 

• Bake Sale – “Assorted Goodies” 
 

 

 

               “Thank you for your Support” 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



 

GENEVIEVES 

 

 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

PELHAM PTO FUNDRAISER 
Starts TODAY – Ends OCTOBER 22 ND! 

If you have any questions please contact Diana Zahradnik  
 
 
 

castlerockmorgans@verizon.net 
413-530-0079 

 
Thank you for Your Support!  

 

Family and friends can order online with 
shipment to home @ www.genevieves.com 
 

Use our account number:  A1423 
 
Free UPS shipment on online orders of $80 
or more. Internet sales tax laws apply to all 
online orders. 
 

To receive e-mail notification of any online 
orders, click the “parents” link to sign up 
each student BEFORE you tell family to 
order online.  
 

 

Be safe! Show brochures to people you 
know. 
 Payment is due at time of order. 
  
 1. Make one check payable to: 
  PELHAM PTO 

  DO NOT ADD SALES TAX. 

 
 2. Fill out Order Form and keep 
  pink copy. You will need 
  your copy to deliver items to 
  customers. 

 

 

 

BONUS! 

Sell 6 items - earn FREE PASS to Coco Key Water Resort. 

 

RAFFLE PRIZE FOR OVERNIGHT STAY at COCO KEY! 
Sell $100 or more and be entered in a raffle for our school! Lucky winner is awarded a FREE 
Overnight Room for 4 with 4 water park passes. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                
THE AMHERST-REGIONAL PUBLIC SCHOOLS 

Serving Amherst, Pelham and the Amherst-Pelham Region  
 
OFFICE OF STUDENT SERVICES 413-362-1834 (PHONE) 
170 CHESTNUT  STREET 413-549-9834 (FAX) 
AMHERST, MA   01002 
 

Cosponsored by  
the Amherst, Pelham and Amherst-Pelham Regional Schools 
& the Special Education Parent Advisory Council (SEPAC) 

 

 

Basic Rights in Special Education Workshop 
 

Presented by the 
Federation for Children with Special Needs 

 

Thursday, October 28th 7:00 to 9:00 PM 
Amherst Middle School Library 

 
Open to all parents/guardians, staff and community members 

 
Childcare is available – please contact 413-362-1834. 

 
 
 

Basic Rights in Special Education: This workshop provides families with an introduction to 
their rights and responsibilities under the Individuals with Disabilities Education Act (IDEA), 
Massachusetts Special Education Law and No Child Left Behind (NCLB). It is designed to help 
parents learn how to be effective partners with their child’s school to decide the child’s 
eligibility for special education, and to plan, make decisions and monitor their child’s 
progress in school.  

 

Derechos Básicos en Educación: Esta taller le informa a los padres de familia sobre sus 
derechos y responsabilidades bajo la Ley para la Educación de Individuos con 
Discapacidades (IDEA - por sus siglas en Ingles) y la Ley de Educación Especial de 
Massachussets. Está diseñado para guiar a los padres de familia a aprender como trabajar 
efectivamente con la escuela, como decidir si el niño es elegible para recibir educación 
especial, como planear, como tomar decisiones y hacerle un seguimiento al progreso 
educativo de su niño.  

 

 

 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 

Pelham Community Hall Event 
 
 
The Pelham Community Hall at 40 Amherst Road will be holding an open house with free 
 
 coffee, tea and homemade refreshments on Saturday, November 6th from 9 – 11:30 a.m.  Come  
 
and visit with friends or make new ones. 
 
 
 

 
 

SKI AND SNOWBOARD SALE RETURNS TO UMASS AMHERST 
43rd Annual UMass Ski ‘n’ Board Sale 

 
Are you searching for ski and snowboard equipment or winter gear?  Don’t want to drag the whole family 
through ten different stores to find over-priced goods and a limited selection? The 43rd Annual UMass Ski ‘n’ 
Board Sale is back!  

Ski ‘n’ Board Sale 
November 2-4, 2010 

10am-7pm 
Student Union Ballroom 

UMass Amherst 
 
The non-profit UMass Ski ‘n’ Board Club will host the largest ski and snowboard sale in Western 
Massachusetts. This sale is the club’s largest fundraiser, and allows us to accomplish our mission of providing 
students with the highest quality recreational and social opportunities within the ski and snowboard industry. 
 
During the sale, the Ballroom will be filled with over six million dollars of merchandise from the local shops: 
Competitive Edge, Theory, Ski-In and Fat-Trax.  These vendors offer great deals, discounting their 
merchandise by 40-70%.  Merchandise available will include skis, snowboards, boots, bindings, goggles, 
winter apparel, soft goods, movies and everything you will need for 2010-2011 winter season.  All major ski 
and snowboard manufacturers will be represented, including, but not limited to Burton, Salomon, Atomic, 
Volant, Rome, Smith, Oakley, Head, Ride, Volcolm, Airblaster, The Northface and Columbia. 
  
The Ski Sale is a great chance for families to preview all of these local vendors at the same time while taking 
care of winter sports needs. The fun filled family event is the perfect way to spend time as a family and explore 
the opportunities UMass has to offer. Parking is conveniently located in the Campus Center parking garage, 
just a minute’s walk from the Student Union Ballroom.   
 
Each attendee who makes a purchase is entered into the 2010 Great Give-Away with over $2,000 in prizes, 
including lift tickets to Mount Snow, Killington, Okemo, Jackson Hole, Whiteface and many others.  And don’t 
miss the free balloons! 
 

§§§ 
 
 
 
 
 
 

THIS IS NOT A SCHOOL SPONSORED EVENT 

Contact: Taylor Bramhall 
Cell Phone: (781) 956-4168 
Email: tbramhal@student.umass.edu     
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

November 7th, 2010 at 2pm 
Academy of Music, Northampton MA 
 
PLEASE JOIN US: 
 
A flood of talent will take to the Academy of Music stage in Northampton, MA for the November 7th Living 
Along the River, a benefit concert for the Connecticut River Watershed Council. 
 
Original songs written by the songwriters who will sing them: John Currie, Claire Dacey, Charlie Conant, 
Sparkie Allison, Russ Thomas, Drew Hickum, John-Michael Field, Katie Clarke, Sheila Moschen, Zachary 
Wissman, and Roland Lapierre. 
 
Special guest performers: 

● John Sheldon 
● Rani Arbo and daisy mayhem (recently-released album Ranky Tanky is a 2011 Grammy contender for 
Best Children’s Album of year!) 

 
Tickets: 
$8-$11 in advance and $10-$13 at the door. Senior and student discounts. Purchase tickets from CRWC at 
www.ctriver.org or 413-772-2020 ext 207. Tickets are also available through the Academy box office Tuesday-
Friday 3-6 pm. Call 413-584-9032 ext 105 or visit www.academyofmusictheatre.org 
 

CRWC volunteers  
CRWC volunteers can receive a complimentary ticket (while they last!) by calling 413-772-2020 ext. 207. 
November 7th, 2010 at 2pm 
Academy of Music, Northampton MA 
Sponsored by: 
 
Chelsea Reiff Gwyther 
Executive Director 
Connecticut River Watershed Council  
15 Bank Row, Greenfield, MA  01301 
p (413) 772-2020 ext 202 -- f (413) 772-2090 
cgwyther@ctriver.org   www.ctriver.org  
 
CRWC is on Facebook—become a fan 



 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Recreational Basketball League Season begins Saturday, 

December 11, 2010 with a pre-season Jamboree. Games start 

January 8-9, 2011 

 

DIVISIONS 

CCooeedd  LLeeaagguuee 

Grades K-2        Instructional division  

Fort River and Wildwood Schools on Sat. and Sun. 
(Players practice but no formal games) 
 

BOYS’ Divisions 
Grades 3 & 4         Sundays@ Wildwood/Hadley Elem.  
Grades 5 & 6         Saturdays@ MS gym/Hadley Elem. 
Grades 7 & 8         Saturdays@ Middle School 
Grades 9-12          Saturdays@ High School 
 

 

GIRLS’ Divisions 
Grades 3 & 4         Sundays@ Wildwood/Hadley Elem. 
Grades 5 & 6         Saturdays@ MS gym/Hadley Elem. 
Grades 7 & 8         Saturdays@ Middle School 
Grades 9 – 12       Saturdays@ Middle School 
 
Fees 
Grades K-2           $99 
Grades 3-12         $129 

 

Team/Friend Request- you may list ONE friend. 

There are no guarantees that all requests can/will be 

honored, as team rosters can fill up quickly! Registrations 
are accommodated on a first come, first serve basis 

 

To register or for more information - call LSSE offices at 
259-3065, or log onto www.LSSE.org.  For league-
specific questions or to volunteer to coach or referee, 
contact Mark Miville, Sports and Recreation Director 
at 413.259.3144 or email  
mivillem@amherstma.gov 

 

 

EEaarr llyy  RReeggiisstt rraatt iioonn  DDIISSCCOOUUNNTT!!  
RReeggiisstteerr   bbeeffoorree  NNoovveemmbbeerr   1199tthh  &&  
rreecceeiivvee  $$1100  ooff ff !!     


